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I am a concerned mother from Linn county and I'm writing to say that I strongly oppose
HB3063. 

I am the mother of one child who is fully vaccinated with all of the recommended vaccines
except for one. My child has also been vaccinated for MMR (measles.) 

When my child was still an infant, I began researching vaccines because I wanted to do what
was best as a parent and also because I find medicine and medical advances fascinating. 
Vaccines have saved many lives and our world is a better place because of the use of vaccines.

Another reason I began researching vaccines is because my child and I have a gene mutation
that causes our bodies to not be able to detox as well as the average person. I take precautions
with our diet and environmental toxins because of this gene mutation. I also chose to take
precautions with vaccines by opting for a slower vaccine schedule for my child. I remember at
the time, I was so thankful that we lived in Oregon, where a slower schedule was permitted.

Everyone has their own circumstances and reasons why they choose to vaccinate, not
vaccinate or delay vaccines for their child. HB3063 does not give adequate flexibility for the
many different circumstances that exist. I believe it will be difficult to receive a medical
exemption in Oregon and that will impose on many circumstances and medical conditions that
should be taken into account. HB3063 will also greatly affect people like me, who are not
necessarily opposed to vaccines but want the freedom of a slower vaccine schedule.

I appreciate you taking the time to read my perspective and concern.

Anna Lee
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